                     Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                     May 15, 2006

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mendes, and Mr.Olini. Mr. Mendelsohn, Ms. Rinear, and Mr. Roselli were all absent. Our alternates that sat in were Mr. Hayes, Mr. Fitzsimmons, and Mr. Sponder. Mr. Mullaney was also present.

Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 3, 2006 meeting and Ms. DeYoung second. The vote was taken with 9 members voting in favor and Mr. Sponder reclusing himself.

The first applicant was Mr. Grippi, Block 29, Lot 21.01 & 21.02

This matter was held over so no there was no reason to re-notice. It involves D variance so the Class 1 and Class 3 members had to step down. Glenn Lines was sworn in as the board professional engineer as French & Parillo had a conflict of interest. 

Mr. Bennett is counsel for Mr.Grippi and explained that the matter fell under res judicata, which means the matter was already decided upon and can only be reviewed again if changes were made to the application. It was denied before due to the rear lot line, but since the court case, they are not moving the rear lot line as much as before. There is no bulk variance, it is non-conforming use and a 2 family dwelling.

The board had a question if the hedges had been moved and the answer was no. 

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion for the board to vote to decide that this matter was not res judicata and Mr. Hayes second. The vote was taken with all 7 members voting in favor.

Therefore, Mr. Boesch of 1750 Bloomsbury Ave Wanamassa NJ was sworn in as professional engineer for the applicant and explained the new changes on the application. The board asked questions on the driveway and dimensions on the property due to shrinking the single-family lot to less than the 2 family lot. The public had no questions.

Mr. Gemma of 1415 Wyckoff Rd Farmingdale NJ was sworn in as the professional planner for the applicant and explained the site plan and that the applicant is just trying to get some land to use as lawn. The board had no questions, the public had no questions.

Mr. Grippi was sworn in and answered questions regarding the application and property. The board asked questions about wanting extra lawn and expansion in the future. He explained there were no plans to expand in the future. The public had no comments.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve the application and Mr. Hayes second. The vote was taken with all 7 members voting in favor.

The second applicant was 126 Meat Center Inc; Block 24, Lots 3,4,6,6.01,7,8, &9

Mr. Granata is the attorney for the Meat Center. He said they were not changing anything- preexisting conditions, existing use, no variances needed. He stated his notices were fine due to nothing being needed, no changes. Mr. Irene said there were questions with the parking due to retail/wholesale vs. retail use. If variance relief is needed than the notices are deficient as they are for the site plan. The borough engineer says he believes the notices are deficient because wholesale/retail is different from retail. The board took a vote to carryover for a special meeting on June 19, 2006 and have the applicant re-notice. According to the open public meeting act, it must be advertised. The board voted in favor of this with all 9 members voting as such.

The third applicant was Michael & Judith Kovach, Block 123, Lot 53

The board engineer was sworn in. Mrs. Kovach of 2 Poet Drive Matawan was sworn in. The applicant wants to put up a post/rail fence on the corner of Poet Dr due to a problem with obstruction. Mr. Irene questions whether it is a violation of the site triangle. Mr. Cassidy asks if it could be approved with DOT approval. The board had questions in reference to the Juniper trees that are there and if they could be moved from the site plan. The applicant is very agreeable; they just want a fence up. They are trying to clean up their property. The public had no questions or comments. Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve the application with these two stipulations and Mr. Duffy second. The board voted with all 9 members voting in favor.

The fourth applicant was Warren & Deborah Strauss, Block 120, Lot 45.02

The borough engineer was sworn in. Mr. Strauss of 9 Claire Ct Matawan was sworn in. The applicant would like to enclose his deck to make the living room a partial wall/ partial glass and for it to be the same size as the deck. The board had questions on the setback and on the dimensions. Mr. Strauss said the builder put on the original deck. There were no questions from the public or the board. Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the application as long as the dimensions are the same as the deck and Mr. Cassidy second. The board voted with all 9 members voting in favor.

The board then voted on the following resolutions:

Vallee Resolution- Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve and Mr. Cassidy second. The board voted with 8 members voting in favor and Mr. Sponder recluse himself.

Bryant Resolution- Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve the resolution and Mr. Mendes second. The board took a vote with 4 members voting in favor and Mr. Fitzsimmons abstaining and Mr. Sponder reclusing himself

Coulombe Resolution- The applicants requested an extension so they could get the deeds in. Mr. Cassidy made a motion and Mr. Hayes second. The board took a vote with all 9 members in favor.

Other business:

Mr. Cassidy brought up the fact that the board needs to raise its fees. Mr. Parillo will get a proposal of other town’s fees to the Borough Clerk and Mr. Cassidy will pass it out.

Mr. Cassidy said the Sign sub-committee must set a date to meet and get moving on this. He set up May 22, 2006 at 7 PM as the date to meet; if anyone has any problem they are to see him.

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to go into closed session and Mr. Cassidy second. The board all voted in favor.

CLOSED SESSION MINUTES ARE ATTACHED SEPERATELY

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to come out of closed session and Mr. Cassidy second. The board voted with all members in favor.

Ms. DeYoung made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Fitzsimmons second. The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

.

